
Hello everyone,  

It has been another busy week, often challenged with windy and rainy weather. Year 2 – 6 all visited the Brick project at 

Newtown. The team took photos of the bricks and in the coming weeks you can go onto the website and find your 

child’s brick. Despite the weather, we managed to get all of the classes there. The wall is well worth a visit.  

https://www.brickproject.co.uk/projects/newtown-brick-project  
There is a celebration event at the wall tomorrow between 3 and 5 if you are free. Everybody is welcome.  

Despite only just starting this academic year, parents of children who will start Primary or Secondary school need to put 

their applications in. If you are a parent in year 6, we will hold an open evening to help guide you through the 

application process. If you - or anyone you know - have a child starting in Reception next year, please come to one of 

our open events. The dates are in the newsletter. We want to try and get Hannah More back to being a two-form entry 

school, so spread the word!  

Secondary school place deadline – 31st October  

Primary deadline – 15th January  

You will have noticed some changes to the way that children can access the school. Previously, we had a lot of children 

coming into the building during lunchtimes. We have added door swipes to several doors to stop this. This measure has 

been taken to ensure that we can keep the children safe at all times. Hannah More is a big site and we are now able to 

control the movement around the school in a safer way. The children have adapted quickly and lunchtime supervisors 

have given me positive feed-back.  

Several parents have been asking about the behaviour 

boards. We have replaced the behaviour boards with 

Recognition boards. The reason for this is to avoid 

shaming children when they get moved down on the 

board. This negative and very public act often caused 

children to feel anxious and impacted on learning. The 

recognition boards act like the silver and gold, 

recognising when children have displayed positive 

behaviours. You will also get Marvellous me alerts when 

you child does something special at school.  

We have introduced consequence steps to make it clear for the children what 

happens if they are not following the school rules. The steps reset after break 

and then after lunch. If children are fighting, they will automatically go to step 

4. I know that parents want to know if children are struggling with their 

behaviour in school. By working together, we can ensure that the behaviour at 

Hannah More is the best it can be.  

We discussed the school’s approach to British culture at our parent voice 

meeting last Monday. Several parents felt that we don’t do enough to 

celebrate Christmas and sometimes shy away from talking about Christmas in 

the way that we do Eid. Everyone at the meeting agreed that we are proud to 

be a diverse school and we should recognise and celebrate all religious and 

cultural celebrations within our community.  

 Have a restful weekend with family and friends.  

Mr Hawkins 

https://www.brickproject.co.uk/projects/newtown-brick-project




hannahmorepta@gmail.com  
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